
 
 

 

STUDENT & STAFF RETURN Monday 13th September 2021 
 

The current restrictions in the Hilltops LGA will be eased as planned from 12:01am on Saturday 11 September 2021, 
meaning our school will move to operating under Level 3 conditions as part of our COVID-safe return to school roadmap. 

This means all our students will be expected back for face-to-face learning on site on Monday 13th September 2021. The 
following changes will be in place to accommodate the Level 3 conditions at school. 

Arrival to school 
Students will enter either the front gate on Campbell Street or the bus entrance on Berthong Street. Each morning students 
arrive for school they are to report to the following areas: 

• Year 7 – the Year 7 front lawn area (wet weather GPA) 
• Year 11 and 12 – To move directly to period 1 classroom / learning areas 
• Year 8 – to senior area front lawn (wet weather – undercover canteen/hospitality area) 
• Years 9 and 10 AWS 

Week 10 organisation 
Students will follow their normal Week 10 timetable – it is Week B timetable. Students will be required to bring the 
following: 

• A mask 
• Any printed learning packs – complete or incomplete 
• Laptop if borrowed from school 
• A water bottle 

Staggered break times 
To reduce mingling of student cohorts, the break times have been adjusted for year groups. Break times have been 
scheduled as follows: 

Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, and Friday break times: 

• RECESS: 
- 10.30am – 10.57am: Years 7, 11 and 12  
- 10.57am – 11.24am: Years 8, 9 and 10 

 
• LUNCH: 

- 1.04pm – 1.34pm:  Years 7, 11 and 12 
- 1.54pm – 2.24pm:  Years 8, 9 and 10 

 

Wednesday times 
• RECESS: 

- 10.30am – 11.00am: Years 7 - 10  
 

• LUNCH: 
- 12.52pm – 1.22pm:  Years 7 – 10 

 

 
Student sport periods have been altered – Years 7 & 8 sport will be during periods 3 and 4 and Years 9 and 10 sport will be 
during periods 5 and 6. 
 



 

 

 
Year 11 and 12 students 

Year 11 and 12 have the option to study from home on Wednesdays whilst on the level 3 conditions. Students must attend 
any timetabled classes at school however, for study periods on Wednesday only, students can work from home. Students in 
Years 11 and 12 will be provided more information regarding the permission required and the expectations of studying from 
home.  

Mask Wearing 
Staff and students are required to wear masks indoors and outdoors while on school grounds. 

Visitors 
• Parents and carers will need to remain outside of school grounds and follow physical distancing and avoid gathering 

for drop-offs and pick-ups. 
• Parents/carers can contact the school for any follow up or questions. 
• Only essential visitors will be allowed on site and will be required to check-in and wear masks at all times. 

Canteen 
The canteen will be open throughout week 10 with a restricted menu. Students will be required to place orders for food 
before school and at recess. Information on where and how to do this will be provided to students on Monday. 

We look forward to seeing everyone on Monday  

Anna Barker 
Principal  

 

 

 


